STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES APRIL 18, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.

Glenn Dow spoke with the selectmen about a building permit for a three season porch for Liz
Dinowitcz. After some discussion the selectmen felt no permit was needed because he was
completely removing the old porch and using the same footprint for a new one.

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to accept the minutes as presented.

Jay Croteau signed the payroll check for Durwin Clark.
Jay Croteau will talk to Frank Lucuis and Durwin Clark about the culvert repair on the Joslin Rd.

Virgnia Clark has retired as sexton for the Town of Surry. Durwin Clark would be willing to take the
sexton’s job if the trustees are agreeable. Liz Clark is interested in taking the mowing position.

Brandy Roof is interested in doing a documentary program for the old part of the cemetery.

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about signs for the closed roads and would like to discontinue
the Wilber Road at the next town meeting.

Jay Croteau was unable to get a response from Mrs. Hurst. The selectmen will begin the tax lien
process.

Bruce Smith mentioned the fluorescent lights in the main hall need to be replaced. Jill Lane will
contact Hamblet to replace the lights and wire the kitchen for an electric stove.

The selectmen discussed the bill from Graz Engineering for the Patnode subdivision.
The selectmen signed and paid bills. Jay Croteau signed the bills.

The select men discussed the appropriations for the shed repairs. Jay Croteau will contact the
contractor he spoke with about a written quote.

The selectmen discussed the security of the town clerk’s office for being a municipal agent for plates.

Marie St. Onge spoke with the selectmen about a phone system for the town clerk, tax collector and
selectmen’s office with separate voice mails for each office.

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.



The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



